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Proposed No.:       2007-0634


Prepared By:   Mark Melroy
STAFF REPORT
SUMMARY:
Proposed ordinance 2007-0634 would extend green building policies and practices for King County owned and financed projects.  Existing policies were established by the Council in ordinance 15118, which is set to expire on January 1, 2008.  Proposed ordinance 2007-0634 would extend the policies of 15118 until April 1, 2008.  This extension is designed to allow the Council time to consider revisions and updates to the policies, which are scheduled to be transmitted by the Executive in January of 2008.  
BACKGROUND: 
In February 2005, the Council ordinance 15118 titled Green Building Practices for County Buildings.  This ordinance established the following policies and practices:
• Requires green building practices in all buildings the county constructs, remodels, and renovates, and directs offices and departments to seek the highest LEED™ (Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design™) certification rating achievable.  LEED™ is a point-based system that ranks sites according to the number of green building elements incorporated in the project.  
• Continues the countywide Green Building Team that supports and monitors internal county green building activities

• Designates DNRP to provide technical and policy support for the green building program
The enacting legislation for these policies included a ‘sunset’ date of December 31, 2007 to accommodate the Council’s review of the effectiveness of the policies and to provide an opportunity to revise or update the policies as appropriate.  
King County’s Green Building Program is managed by the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.  
The green building policies have been used effectively to help the County pursue building projects in an environmentally responsible manner.  Ordinance 15118 required the submittal of an annual report detailing the County’s progress in implementing the policies.  Copies of the 2006 Green Building Program report - which includes descriptions of LEED efforts on projects as the New County Office Building, the Ninth and Jefferson Building and the Brightwater Treatment Plant - are available online at the following link:

http://www.metrokc.gov/dnrp/swd/about/green-building-team/documents/2006GBI_AnnualReport.pdf.  

The 2006 report discusses updates and revisions to the existing policies that may be included in the Executive’s transmittal to the Council in January of 2008.  Potential updates include: promoting energy conservation in new and existing buildings; devising methods to encourage green building practices for private, commercial building in unincorporated King County; and codifying the county’s new grant incentive programs.
REASONABLENESS:
Proposed Ordinance 2007-0634 would extend a set of existing policies that would otherwise lapse on December 31, 2007.  Over the past two years, these policies have proven to be productive and effective in helping King County meet new goals and standards for environmentally responsive construction projects.  Proposed Ordinance 2007-0634 would extend the policies through April of 2008, which would allow the Council time to consider updates and revisions to the existing policies.
Adoption of this ordinance requires no fiscal action and would constitute a reasonable business decision.
INVITED:  
Kevin Kiernan, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP
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